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Kilroy Council Officers  

                               Chaplain                Father David Butler         519-271-6722
                               Grand Knight                 Fernando Pereira              519-305-0525   
                               Deputy Grand Knight    Gregg Bentley                    519-271-4443

             Past Grand Knight         Fred Dubrick              519-305-6683              
                               Chancellor              Gary Crowley                    519-271-9263
                               Warden                           Andrew Crowley                519-275-4198
                               Financial Secretary        Mike Lobsinger                 519-273-5356
                               Treasurer                        John Walsh                        519-393-6261
                               Recorder                         John Price                         519-271-9120
                               Advocate                         Shawn Raiman                   519-272-3667
                                Lecturer                  Martin Switzer                   519-272-5135

                    Inside Guard                  Barry Cooper          519-276-2100
                                Outside Guard               Jack Palleschi                    519-271-6374
                                Trustee 1 yr                    Paul Smith                  519-274-4304  
                                Trustee 2 yr                    John Saman          519-272-2776      
                                Trustee 3 yr                    Dave Crowley                    519-878-2731
                                Field Agent  Herm Vanderheyden        519-868-4376



Grand Knight’s Message
   

Dear Brother Knights and Ladies:

Another summer has come and gone and the snow is right round the corner. But as Canadians 
we are used to our beautiful Canadian weather. I love to see the color of the trees change during
our fall season.

I was extremely pleased with the turn-out of our October third Council meeting. We enjoyed a 
great hamburger meal along with the sweetest corn that I have tasted in a long time. Thank You 
very much Brothers Tony Vigor, Mike Lobsinger. Dave Crowley and Tony Rebka. Of course, 
thank you to Brother John Price for making my life as a Grand Knight super easy.
I believe that our next dinner will be roasted chicken with potato salad, and cookies.

My last day here in North Carolina is Oct 14, which means that I will be home to participate at 
our Lady of Fatima Rosary gathering Saturday October 15. I am really looking forward to this 
event.

I would like to thank everyone of you that attended St Anthony’s Mass on September 18 and all
of the brothers that cleaned and organized the church. I hope that you enjoyed it as much as I 
did. I am also looking forward to our next fun night that will be on October 20. I haven’t been 
to one for a long time and I am really looking forward to beat Tony and Mike at pool.

Hopefully I can still play golf for a couple weeks more before they close the course, I really 
missed golfing with my buddies. We have a lot of events coming up please read and check them
out at our next bulletin.

Once again, thank you very much my brothers for your patience and support.
God bless all of you and your families. 

Your Grand Knight 
Fernando Pereira 

Sick and Shut-ins

Our prayers are requested for the following Knights who are either sick or shut in: Brothers
Father Richard Tremblay,  Harry Thomas, Marco Eusebi, Dennis Jimenea, Joe Dewan,  Father
Keith Morrison, Harry Visser, Fred Dubrick, Michael Gomez, and Ray Legros. 

Also for Debbie Mahood, Louise Gould, Theresa Theijsmeijer, Pauline Patterson, Karan 
Boulton (sister of Ken Gaffney), Marilyn Dewan, Nancy Muir (daughter of Harry Visser), and 
Shirley White (mother-in-law of Paul Smith).      



For all who are sick or suffering, may Christ’s

healing presence bring them relief and consolation,

Let us pray to the Lord. Amen.

Chaplain’s  Message
Dear Brother Knights

The apostles said to the Lord, "Increase our faith." (Gospel for Oct. 2, Lk 17:5)
"Increase our faith." Think about that for a moment. Even the apostles, who walked with Jesus, 
lived with Jesus, heard him teach and saw him perform miracles, had their struggles with faith. 
Wouldn't faith be even more difficult for us who had not seen Jesus when he walked the earth? 
Fortunately, Christ is truly present to us in the Eucharist, and we can hear his words in 
Scripture. If we wish to increase our faith, let us spend time with Christ in the Eucharist and 
listen to him through Scripture.

The month of October is a month where we honour the Blessed Virgin Mary. 
I would encourage you and your families to pray the rosary together.  

On Tuesday, Oct. 25, the Major Reliquary of St. André Bessette will visit St. Joseph's from 
Noon until 9 p.m. you are invited to come anytime to venerate his relics. Divine Mercy will be 
at 3 p.m., talk at 6 p.m and Mass at 7 p.m.

Also, I would like the thank all the Knights who helped with the annual Mass at St. Anthony’s. 
Those who cleaned and opened the Church and for organizing the reception after. It was a 
wonderful celebration and great to see so many out.

Peace.
Your Chaplain,
Fr. David Butler

In Memoriam

We ask for your prayers for the repose of the souls of Alphonse Verellen, brother-in-law to 
Brother Harry Visser, Timothy Woodhead, brother-in-law to Brother Dan Mathieson, and Ted 
Boersen, uncle of Brother Paul Gras and for their families.

 
Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord and let the perpetual light shine upon them.  May 
the souls of all the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace.  Amen.



Bingo Schedule

October 19 Team 4   November 16 Team 4
October 26 Team 1 November 23 Team 1
November 2 Team 2 November 30 Team 2
November 9 Team 3 December 7 Team 3

Knights News

 DD Robert Morris, will install our council’s executive at the Nov 7th council meeting.
 Joe Dewan’s wife Marilyn, has suffered a stroke and is in hospital. 
 HELP! We need a volunteer to organize and oversee the Tim Taylor Louge activities at the 

family skate on Sunday November 27.
 GK Fern Pereira will lay the wreath at the cenotaph on Remembrance Day. 

Donations

Ostomy Association $1,000
ALS Society $   500
SSVP (Coats for Kids)           $1,340

From 4th Degree
          Holy Name of Mary (new fans)                   $   500

Net Ministries (Anna Gras & Amy Gras)    2 x $200 

Good of the Order

Dave Crowley $25



St. Anthony’s Mass

About 100 parishioners celebrated mass at St. Anthony’s on September 18. Thanks to 
people that helped clean up the church before and/or after the Maas, assisted with the 
parking and provided refreshments. John Price, Fern Pereira, Gregg Bentley, Dave 
Crowley, Larry McCabe. Lorne Twamley, Paul Brown, Marg & John Bettridge, Mike 
Lobsinger. Thank you as well to Ray Dietrich for providing and spreading a load of 
gravel so people could enter the grounds safely and to Gary Crowly for repairing the trim 
above the church entrance.

                 

            



Council Pre-meeting Meal

Approximately 30 members came out to the first pre-meeting meal in over 2 years. Thanks to 
Martin Switzer for chairing the activity, Mike Lobsinger and Dave Crowley for getting sone of 
the food and to Tony Vigar and Tony Rebka for preparing and serving.

                

Coming Events

Saturday October 15, at 12:00 noon, Fatima Rosary Parade. Starting from No Frills store
Thursday October 20, Fun Night, 7:00 p.m.

Tuesday, Oct. 25, the Major Reliquary of St. André Bessette at St. Joseph’s Church
Wednesday Nov. 2, All Saints Day, Memorial Service, St. Joseph’s, 7:00 p.m.
Monday November 7, Council meeting, 6:00 p.m. meal, 7:00 p.m. meeting
Friday November 11, Remembrance Day, 11:00 a.m. Cenotaph  
Friday November 11, Roast Beef Dinner & Euchre Friday Nov 11th, tickets $20 
Monday November 14, Knights Inc. 7:00 p.m., Council exec. 7:45 p.m.
Sunday November 27, Christmas Family Skating Party, and Santa visit.
                                     Rotary Rink. Ice 1:15-2:15; Tim Taylor Lounge 1-4
Knights Christmas Dinner, Friday December 9th 

LET US GIVE THANKS






